
 

 
BOARD OF TRUSTESS KEY MESSAGES 

 
Following are the Key Messages from the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting held on Tuesday, October 26, 
2021. 
 

1) Community as a Classroom / School as a Base Camp - The Board of Trustees approved the creation 
of a standing committee with one (1) Trustee from each Ward, to sit on the Community as a 
Classroom/School as a Base Camp. In the spring of 2018 CCHS began a conversation with the 
Crowsnest Pass community and over the last three years have completed the “Learning for Life, 
Ready for Change” project with the three Crowsnest Pass schools and community partners. The 
benefits of place-based programming for students and the community is both broad and deep. 
Connecting to the natural setting and the community and history of the area creates an exceptional 
learning opportunity for students throughout the Livingstone Range School Division. 
 

2) Enrollment Update - The enrollment for the Livingstone Range School Division has increased in most 
of our school communities compared to projected enrollment numbers. In person and at home 
learning enrolment is greater than projected. There are 3763 students enrolled in the Division with 
an increase of 149 students from 2020-2021.  
 

3) Trustee School Assignments – The Board of Trustees approved the school assignments as follows: 
Ward 1 School Assignments: 

  Trustee Joscelyn Stangowitz – A.B. Daley Community School and J.T. Foster High 
School 
  Trustee Carla Gimber – Stavely School and West Meadow Elementary School 
  Trustee Brad Toone – Willow Creek Composite High School and Granum School 

Ward 2 School Assignments: 
  Trustee Clara Yagos – Livingstone School and Isabelle Sellon School 
  Trustee Greg Long - Horace Allen School and Crowsnest Consolidated High School 

Ward 3 School Assignments: 
  Trustee Hodges – W.A. Day Elementary School and Matthew Halton High School 
  Trustee Poytress – Canyon School and F.P. Walshe School 
 



 

4) Board of Trustee Chair and Vice-Chair Elections – The Board of Trustees elected their new 2021-
2023 Board Chair and Board Vice-Chair: Lacey Poytress and Greg Long. The Board of Trustees look 
forward to working with you to make a difference throughout our division. Congratulations! 


